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Thomas Dymant
correct, vyes. We have the likelihood of having four
cr five vehiclegs an entire vear using that access
road.

THE CHAIRMAN: What about the
actual procesgs of buillding?

THE WITNESS:; There will be
traffic for that, but it ig not that involved a
project. 8o for one or two weeks I assume there will
be additional traffic as a result of that. Once it's
in place, it would only be necessary to visit the
site every few months.

THE CHAIRMAN: What alternative

gites have you identified?

THE WITNRESS: There is a water

—
tank acrogg the way. There is also another PECO
tower to the east. 1It's on a geparate line that is

on property owned by the steel milil.

MR. BARACH: Not in East

Fallowfield?

THE WITNESS: I don't know if
that wasg in Bast Fallowfield or not. I think it

still is.

MR. MAKELY: The one is in

Valley. The one owned by Mittal is in Valley

29
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Thomas Dymant
this since 1998. Many.

MR, BARACH: I mean not this
particular location but this general area, have there
been other alternatives? Have you appealed to other
townships to get approval?

THE WITNESS: No, we haven't.
For this particular ring, this search area, no, we
haven't.

MR. BARACH: So your secondary
plan would be to go where?

THE WITNESS: I haven't loocked.
In all honesty, this was such, in my mind, a perfect
location that I hadn't looked into any other
alternates.

MR, BARACH: Let's pretend it's

not a perfect locatiion. What would be your second

choice?

THE WITNESS: Again, we would

probably have to search for a raw land site and build

a new tower.

MR. BARACH: But earlier you said

you had identified one or two other locations.

THE WITNESSE: Yesg.

MR. BARACH: One was in Valley

32
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Thomas Dymant 33

Township, and where was the other one?

THE WITNESS: It's a water tank

directly across the road from this one, which I do

believe is in East Fallowfield.

MR. BARACH: The engineer knows
that, but did he do an analysis of those two
locations as well?

THE WITNESS: An analysis?

MR; BARACH: Yes, of freguencies
in those locations?

THE WITNESS: I don't think he
got that far.

MR. POMPO: This person hasn't
been identified to answer that.

MR. BARACH: I'11l wait. Thank

you.

%gk. CUCE: Tom, with regard to

the water tank that you brought up, why didn't you

choosgse the watery tank as oppogsed to thig site?

THE WITNESS: There were

negotiations that took place. The fellow before I

took over thisg particular search ring, after a year

they were not able to enter into any leases. They

were not willing to lease to MetroPCS.
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Andrew Petersohn 52

THE CHAIRMAN: That is what T

thought.

MR. BARACH: One more guestion.

At the last meeting there was a discussion of a

secondary sgite. I forget whexe that was.

MR. CUCE: Do you mean with
Mr. Dymant in terms of the proposed or alternate
gites that were looked into?

MR. BARACH: VYeg. Could you show

us on the map where that would be?

THE WITNESS: I can talk about

that. There wags a water tank. There is a red water

tank not guite at high ground elevation but going

towards the proposed location. My understanding was

that the owner wasg not interested in executing a

lease, so that kind of withered on the vine.

The other alternate that I was

aware of ig another utility structuxe a bit north of

here and significantly lower in ground elevation,.

There were some leasing complications, but from a

radio frequency perspective far inferior because of

the delta and the ground elevation.

MR. BARACH: And adding

additional footage, what does that do visually for
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Andrew Petersohn 53

the tower from different perspectives on 827

THE WITNESS: Now we are getting

away from my area of expertise, but I can just tell

you as a layman that the site as it is proposed is

tucked back in the woods where Metro could add

another thirty feet to it, and you wouldn't be able

to see the additional ten feet or the difference in

ground elevation from there to the othexr or both,

MR. POMPO: What about the

addition of ten feet visually?

THE WITNESS: The addition of ten

feet, if you want my opinion -- and I have sgeen site

f

photographs -- it's tucked away far enough in the

woods where no one is going to notice that ten feet,

twenty feet or thirty feet was added to this utility

gstructure. Most likely no one will notice any

antennas or equipment at the base.

MR. CUCE: And this ten feet is
within the proposed maximum height for co-location on
exigting structureg. That is in line with the
conditions.

MR. BARACH: Does that bring it
to 130 or 140 feet then?

THE WITNESS: The antenna center
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= THE COUNTY OF CHESTER

COMMISSIONERS PLANNING COMMISSION

Carol Aichele Govermment Setvices Center, Suite 270

Terencs Famell 60] Westtown Road

Kathi Cozzone P.O. Box 2747

West Chester, A, 19380-0990
RONALD T. BAILEY AICP (610) 3436285 Fax: (610) 344-6515
Executive Director
September 10, 2010

Denise Milier, Secretary ) N
East Fallowfield Township ) weo T T R 3‘\
2264 Strasbug Road L i
East Fallowfield, PA 19320-4426 Eﬂ SEP 15 2[110
Re: Proposed Conditiopal Use - Metro PCS
# CU-8-10-2652 - East Fallowfield Township (" _@@mi.lumt@&.
Dear Ms. Milier:

The Chester County Planning Commission has examined the Metro PCS conditional use application for
East Fallowfield Township as a planning service, although it is not required by Act 247, the Pennsylvania
Munijcipalities Planning Code as amended. This office received the referral for review on August 23,
2010. The application was accompanied with a plan titled "Metro PCS," prepared by Dewberry-
Goodkind, Inc., dated August 5, 2010,

This report compares the conditional use to the requirements set by your zoning ordinance and to County
policies. Complianice with the conditions set forth in your ordinance should be verified by agents of your
Township. If this proposal does not meet all of the required conmditions, it should not be approved.
Approval of this conditional use docs not imply approval of the proposed land development plan, nor
release the requirement of the applicant to submit a land development plan under other Township
crdinances.

Section 909.1.(b)(3), referring to Section 603(c)(2) of the Municipalities Planning Code, permits the
Board of Supervisors to attach reasonable conditions and safeguards, in addition to those expresses in the
zoning ordinance. We advise East Fallowfield Townshxp to do so if necessary. We offer the following
comments in considering the proposed fand use as it relates to the consideration of the conditional use
application.

CONDITIONAL USE DE :

The applicant proposes to co-locate cell-phone infrastructure with an existing electric transmission tower
Jocated south of the intersection of Route 82 and Newlinville Road in the MU-Multi Use zoning district.

LANDSCAPES:

1. The updated Chester County Comprehensive Plan, Landscapes2, was adopted on November 9,

. 2009, Landscapes2 includes the concept of “livable landscapes,” which provides a framework and
vision for resource protection and growth strategies within Chester County. Laundscapes2 contains
a Livable Landscapes map that represents a guide for accommodating expected growth while
maintaining the quality of life in the County, as detailed in Chapter 4. The Livable Landscapes map
is divided into two core areas as prescribed by the Pennsylvania Municipalitics Planning Code:
growth areas and rural resource areas. Growth areas consist of the Urban Landscape, the Suburban
Landscape, and Suburban Centers. Rural resource areas consist of the Agricultural Landscape, the
Rural Landscape and Rural Centers. Landscapes? also includes overlay features that define the
Natural Landscape, and five Protection Areas of National Significance.

E-mail: ccplanning@chesco.org @  www.landscapes2.org = ®  Web site: www.chesco.org/planning
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Page: 2

September 10, 2010

Re: Proposed Conditional Use - Metro PCS

# CU-8-10-2652 - East Fallowfield Township

According to the Livable Landscapes map, the proposed land development is Jocated in both the
Urban Landscape and the Natural Landscape. The Urban Landscape includes the County’s
historic population centers, which demonstrate a traditional development pattern charactetized by
grid street patterns with alleys. These areas serve as centers for comumereial, civic, and cultural
activities for the swrounding area. This Landscape includes the City of Coatesville, all boroughs,
and selected portions of townships that demonstrate a distinctive existing or potential urban
deveiopment pattern. The Natural Landscape Overlay encompasses Chester County's network of
patural resousces. It is identified by stream cotridors, steep slopes and forests, which are essential
clements of the physical environment. White this designation does not preclude development or
agricultural operations, it indicates major areas of natural resources that should be protected and
be subject to only limited disturbance. The location of the proposed land development is
consistent with the guidelines of the Urban Landscape.

PRIMARY ISSUE:

2. The proposed construction is consistent with County policy selated to communication infrastructure
that endorses co-location.of such facilities.

RECOMMENDATION: East Fallowfield Township should ensure that the submission complies

with all ordinance requirements before acting on the conditional use application.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this proposal.

Approval of this conditional use does not imply approval of the proposed land development plan, nor

release the requirement of the applicant to submit a land development plan under other East Fallowfield
Towaship ordinances and the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code. '

Sincerely,

RIB/GPB

ce: Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc.
Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC
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TOWNSHIP OF EAST FALLOWFIELD
NOTICE OF HEARING ON APPLICATION

September 13, 2010

via First Class Mail E, L ;n
| | sep 14 200
TO: East Fallowfield Township v
2264 Strasburg Road |
East Fallowfield, PA 19320

Owners of Premises: 47-5A-14.E; 47-5A-15.E
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE:

That the Board of Supervisors of East Fallowfield Township will hold a public hearing
commencing at 5:30 P.M., September 28, 2010, at the East Fallowfield Township Municipal
Building located at 2264 Strasburg Road, East Fallowfield, Pennsylvania, to consider the
following amended application for conditional use:

No. C-4-10 Application of Metro PCS, Pennsylvania, LLC (“Metro™), as Applicant for
conditional use approval pursuant to Sections 27-1733, 27-1902, 27-1903 and 27-1904 of the
East Fallowfield Township Code of Ordinances to allow the attachment of wireless
communications antennas and their support members on an existing 135 foot PECO transmission
tower on the property located south of the intersection of Route 82 and Newlinville Road. Metro
proposes the installation of a 145 foot “Fort Worth” mount to the southern most existing
transmission tower on the subject property with 6 antennas to be placed at the top of the mount.
Metro further proposes the placement of 3 equipment cabinets at the base of the transmission
tower on a 10 foot by 16 foot concrete pad.. Access is proposed by an extension of the existing
dirt drive. The extension will consist of a 10' wide gravel drive which will allow for access and a
10" x 18' parking space. The subject property consists of approximately 86.31 acres and is
located within the MU Multi Use Zoning District. The legal owner of the property is
Philadelphia Electric Company. The property is also known as UPI (tax parcel) No. 47-04-0084.

An opportunity will be afforded to all interested persons in attendance to address the
Board of Supervisors in the matter of this application.

METRO PCS PENNSYLVANIA, LLC

By: NicholasA. Cuce, Jv.
Nicholas A. Cuce, Jr., Esquire
Riley Riper Hollin & Colagreco
P.O. Box 1265
- Exton, PA 19341
(610) 458-4400







Proof of Publication of Notice in the Daily Local News
Under Newspaper Advertising Act No. 587, Approved May 16, 1929

State of Pennsylvania :
County of Chester {ss: {No Term, 2010
Patricia Sigda, Legal Representative of the Daily Local News Company, a corporation;, of the County and

State aforesaid, being duly affirmed, deposes and says that the Daily Local News, @ newspaper of general
circulation, published at 250 N. Bradford, Ave., West Chester, PA, County and State aforesaid, was established
November 19, 1872, and Incorporated December 11, 1911, since which date the Daily Local News has been
regularly issued in said county, and that the printed notice or publication attached herefo is exactly the same as
printed and published in the regular editions and issues of the said Daily Local News on the following dates viz:

_ September 5, 12 A.D. 2010
Affiant further deposes that he/she is the proper person duly authorized by the Dally Local News Company, a
corporation, publishers of said Daily Local News, a newspaper of general circulation, to verify the foregoing
statement under oath, and that affiant is not interested in the subject matter of the aforesaid notice or
advertisement, and that all allegations in the foregoing statements as to time, place and character of publication

are true. )
COPY OF NOTICE OR PUBLICATION MM

affirmed to and subscribed before me this 13

Denise Miller, Township Secretary

East Fallowfield Township

2264 Strasburg Road

East Fallowfield, PA 19320-4437

To DAILY LOCAL NEWS COMPANY, Dr.
- For publishing the notice or publication attached

hereto on the above stated dates............$
Probating Same ........ccccovvevvviireniirnenannne. $
TOtAE .ot ereseree s see e $.

Publisher's Receipt for Advertising Costs
The Daily Local News Company, a corporation, publishers of the Daily Local News, a newspaper of general
circulation, hereby acknowledges receipt of the aforesaid notice and publication costs and certifies that the same has
been duly paid.
DAILY LOCAL NEWS, a Corporation, Publishers of the DAILY LOCAL NEWS, a newspaper of General Circulation.






RILEY
\ RIPER ¢._.
B HOLLIN
COLAGRECO

ATTCRNEYS AT L AW

NICHOLAS A. CUCE, JR. Reply to:
nicke@rrhe.com EXTON OFFICE

Extension 214

August 17, 2010
Via Overnight Mail

Denise Miller, Secretary
East Fallowtield Township
2264 Strasburg Road

East Fallowfield, PA 19320

B P
Re:  Conditional Use Application A mrj

Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LL.C Us 1820
Site No. PH0728C/Coatesville South PECO SV Y s P
Our File No. 5146-289 BY: .L%&Eﬂ»sé}gsf.\.m&@m«/

Dear Ms. Miller:

Our firm represents Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC ("Metro") with regard to the above-
referenced matter. Enclosed for filing please find Metro's Conditional Use Application. Metro
is proposing a collocation of a telecommunications facility on an existing PECO transmission
tower on PECO property located at the intersection south of Rt. 82 (Strobe Road) and
Newlinville Road, Coatesville, PA 19320, including the addition of six (6) antennas and
equipment to be placed at the base of the transmission tower. Per Section 1202.1.P
communications antenna may be attached to an existing structure by right, so long as they do not
exceed the structure height by 15'. Metro is not exceeding the existing structure height by more
than 10",

Enclosed as part of this submission are the following documents:

1. One (1) original and twelve (12) copies of the Conditional Use Application for
East Fallowfield Township and attached Addendum;

2. Thirteen (13) copies of the plan prepared by Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc. dated July
22,2010, last revised August 5, 2010;

3. Surrounding property owner list;
4. Thirteen (13) copies of the Chester County Planning Referral Form; and

5. A check in the amount of $1,500.00 which represents the required filing fee.

www.ithe.com
312 West State Street  Second Fleor Kennett Square, PA 19348-3025  610.444,.8800 Tel 610.444.6599 Fax
Eagleview Corporate Center Post Qffice Box 1265  Exton, PA 19341-1265 610.458.4400 Tel 610.458.4441 Fax
1201 North Orange Street  Third Floor Wilmington, DE 19801-1155  302.655.7010 Tel





Denise Miller, Secretary
East Fallowfield Township
‘August 17, 2010

Page 2

Please note that additional documentation will be submitted in support of the Application
at the time of hearing to meet the pertinent requirements of the East Fallowfield Township
Zoning Ordinance. Please advise when this Application will be heard by the Planning
Commission or any other Board. I would appreciate having an opportunity to present the merits
of the Application to any Board that would be rendering an opinion on this matter.

Finally, please advise whether the Township handles public notice and posting of the
property of the hearing or whether the obligation in that regard falls on the Applicant. Unless I
hear from you to the contrary, I will assume the Township takes care of all forms of advertising
and posting of the property.

Thank you for your attention and assistance provided in this matter. 1 look forward to
presenting the Application before the Township. Should you require any further information,
please feel free to contact my office at your convenience.

Very truly yours,

Nicholas A. Cucé, Jr.
NAC/lah
Enclosures
cc:  Lee Peart (via e-mail)
Christine Johnson (via e-mail}
Tom Dymant (via e-mail)

156157.1
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f:}"‘ complete packets and

$1500

Submiti Full Sets of (Due at drop-off)

whole application.

CONDITIONAL USE APPLICATION
EAST FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP
2264 STRASBURG ROAD
EAST FALLOWFIELD, PA 19320
610-384-7144
(f) 610-384-7143

NAME OF APPLICANTS: Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC

ADDRESS: 510 Virginia Drive, Fort Washington, PA 19034

TELEPHONE:; 215-619-8300

TAX PARCEL NUMBER: __47-04-0084

SIZE OF ENTIRE TRACT: __+ 86.31 acres

LOCATION OF PARCEL: South of the intersectin of R. 82 (Strobe Road) and Newlinville Red

ZONING DISTRICT: MU - Multi-Use District

LEGAL OWNER OF PARCEL: _PECO

PROPOSED USE OF PARCEL: Telecommunications Facility Collocation. See Addendum "A"
attached hereto and incorporated by reference.

NAME AND ADDRESS OF ALL PROPERTY OWNERS ON THE SAME STREET WITHIN FIVE

HUNDRED (500) FEET OF THE PARCEL AND OWNERS NOT ON THE SAME STREET WITHIN

TWO HUNDRED (200) FEET OF THE PARCEL. :

See aftached 1000 £t identlist

{continue on additional sheets as NECEssary)

THE EAST FALLOWFIELD ZONING ORDINANCE, ARTICLE 1700, SECTION 1702A,
CONDITIONAL USE, GENERAL STANDARDS AND CRITERIA REQUIRES A NARRATIVE
REPORT WHICH MUST PROVIDE DOCUMENTATION ADDRESSING THE TWENTY (20) ITEMS
LISTED IN THIS SECTION.

THIS FORM, PROPERLY COMPLETED, WITH ACCOMPANYING DOCUMENTATION AND PLOT
PLANS (SEE ZONING OFFICER FOR DETAILS) AND A CHECK, PAYABLE TO EAST
FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP IN THE AMOUNT OF $1.500.0¢ SHALL BE PRESENTED TO THE
ZONING OFFICER FOR PROCESSING. ANY HEARING WHICH 1S CONTINUED FOLLOWING
THE INTIAL HEARING SHALL REQUIRE AN ADDITIONAL ESCROW DEPOSIT OF $500.00
PRIOR TO THE OPENING OF THE CONTINUED HEARING.

(Page 1 of 2)
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CONDITIONAL USE APPLICATION (CONT"D)

I, (we) the undersigned, do hereby submit this application for Conditional Use affecting
property under my (our) ownership or the ownership of my (our) assigns or predecessors,
in East Fallowfield Township.

5, /’ ?'// )

Afplicant (1) Signature Date
g%olas A.( uce%r., Attorney for Applicant

Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC
Printed Name as Signed Above

Applicant (2) Signature Date

Printed Name as Signed Above

Notary Signature and Seal

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY
DATE RECEIVED: RECEIVED BY:

CLOCK DATE:

AMOUNT OF PAYMENT RECEIVED: CHECK#: CASH
OTHER

DATE GRANTED: DATE DENIED:

REASON FOR DENIAL:

Page 2 of 2





BEFORE THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
OF EAST FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP

INRE: CONDITIONALUSE APPLICATION OF
METRO PCS PENNSYLVANIA, LLC
SITE NO. PH0728C/COATESVILLE SOUTH PECO

ADDENDUM "A'" TO CONDITIONAL USE APPLICATION
L BACKGROUND

The subject property ("Property") is owned by Philadelphia Electric Company ("PECO")
and is located south of the intersection of Rt. 82 (Strobe Road) and Newlinville Road,
Coatesville, Chester County, Pennsylvania. The Property is further identified as Parcel No. 47-
04-0084 and is presently zoned MU — Multi Use District. The Property is roughly 86.31 acres in
area, and is improved with existing PECO transmission towers,

The applicant, Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC ("Metro") proposes the collocation of its
telecommunications facility on the most southern PECO transmission tower. The height of the
existing transmission tower is 135'. Metro proposes the installation of a 145" Fort Worth mount
to the existing transmission tower with six (6) antennas (two (2) per sector) to be placed at the
top of the Fort Worth mount (145 ft. to the top of the antennas). Further, Metro proposes the
placement of three (3) equipment cabinets at the base of the transmission tower on a 10' x 16'
concrete pad, Access is proposed by an extension of the existing dirt drive. The extension will
consist of a 10" wide gravel drive which will allow for access and a 10" x 18' parking space.

II. REQUESTS FOR RELIEF
Metro requests the following:

1. Pursuant to the authorization contained within the Township of East Fallowfield
Zoning Ordinance ("Zoning Ordinance"), that the Board of Supervisors grant a conditional use
pursuant to Section 1733.G allowing for the collocation of Metro's wireless communications
facility on the existing telecommunications facility.

2. Metro also applies for such other interpretations, waivers and/or relief as may
ultimately be required.

1. REASONS WHY CONDITIONAL USE SHOULD BE GRANTED

The proposed use is suitable for the Property and is in the best interests of the community
and the requested relief should be granted for the following reasons:

1. The proposed facility is necessary in order for Metro to provide

telecommunications service in accordance with its Federal Communications commission license
and the Telecommunications Act of 1996,

1561401





2. The addition of a telecommunication facility, a passive communications use, is a
suitable and appropriate use of the Property. The proposed use is consistent with the spirit,
purpose and intent of the Ordinance the use is permitted by right in the MU — Multi District
when attached to existing stuctures.

3.-  The proposed use will not substantially injure or detract from the use of
neighboring properties or from the character of the neighborhood and the use of the properties
adjacent to the Property will be adequately safeguarded.

4. The proposed use will serve the best interest of the Township, the convenience of
the community, and the public welfare by making wireless telecommunications service available
and will foster competition among the other approved wireless providers.

3. The proposed use will be entirely consistent with the logical, efficient and
economical extension of public services and facilities within the Township including police and
fire protection.

6. The proposed facility will be designed in accordance with all applicable safety
and industry standards, and will not endanger the safety of persons or property.

7. The proposed use will not over crowd the land or create an undue concentration of
population.

8. The proposed use will not impair an adequate supply of light and air to adjacent
property.

9. The proposed facility will be fully automated and unattended on a daily basis and
will be visited only for periodic maintenance or emergency repair.

10. The proposed use will not adversely affect transportation or unduly burden public
facilities.

11. A hardship is created by the limited height of the existing structures, the rolling
topography of the Township, and the limitations of the radio technology by which radio signals
are propagated. Cell sites need to be relatively close, since the hills and valleys create "holes” in
coverage along the principal areas of coverage, including the major roads through the Township.

12. The relief, if authorized, will represent the minimum relief necessary in order for
Metro to provide wireless telecommunications services and will represent the least modification
possible of the regulation in issue. The height of the telecommunications facility is the minimum
height necessary to perform its function.

13. The telecommunications facility complies with all applicable standards
established by the Federal Communications Commission.

156140.1





14. The telecommunications facility shall not cause radio frequency interference with
other communications facilities located in the Township.

15. The applicant is licensed by the Federal Communications Commission to operate
the telecommunications facility.

16. The telecommunications facility shall comply with all applicable Federal Aviation
Administration and Commonwealth Bureau of Aviation Regulations.

17. The surrounding neighborhood will not be subjected to objectionable noise,
lighting, glare, heat, ventilation, smoke, fumes, vapors, dust, dirt, gases or radioactive or
electrical disturbances by the proposed use or change. No signs or lights will be mounted on the
telecommunications facility.

18. The telecommunications facility will be maintained in a safe manner in
accordance with the requirements of the Township's Building Code.

For all of the reasons stated above, Metro requests the above referenced relief and any
other relief the Board deems necessary.

Detailed Plans of the proposed use have been submitted to the Township, to be
incorporated by reference herein, for consideration before the Board of Supervisors.

Respectfully submitted,
RILEY RIPER HOLLIN & COLAGRECO

Date: _August 17, 2010 By: W

Nicholas A. Cucé, Jr., Esquire
Attorney for Applicant

156140.1





eturn to: Chester County Planning Commission

ot

601, Westtown Road—Suite 270
PQ. Box 2747

* West Chester, PA 19380-0990

Act 247 County Referral

ubject:

Chester County Planning Commussion

Request for review of a subdivision, land devalop-

ment proposal, or ordinances pursuant to the
Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code, Act
247, This application must be completed by the

applicant, and submitted by the municipality to
the above address, along with one (1) complere
set of plans and accompanying documents and
the required fee for review (see reverse side)

- TO BE COMPLETED BY THE MUNICIPALITY

From: {Municipality)

Date:

Official's Name:

Posirion:

Official's signature:

Appiications with ORIGINAL signatures must be submitted to CCPC.

Jevelopment name (if applicable): Coatesville South PECO/PH0728C

TO BE COMPLETED BY THE APPLICANT South of the intersection of Rt 82 -

Location:

(Strobe Road) and Newlinville Road
Coatesville, PA 19320

ywner's name: Philadelphia Electric Co. (PECO) _ .Phone #:
ywner's address: 2301 Market Street, Philadelphia, PA 19301 _
\pplicant’s name: _Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC Phone #: ‘215-619-9300
\pplicant’s address: _510 Virginia Drive, Fort Washington, PA 19034 " s
\rehitect/Engineer/Surveyor name: __Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc. " Phone #: 856-802-0843
TYPE OF REVIEW REQUESTED REVIEW FEE. - TYPE OF SUBMISSION
{Check all appropriate boxes). {Fee schedule on other side) ) .
.18 New proposal
[} Unofﬁrfiz.ll sketch plan {no fee) O Attached' $ O Revision to a prior proposal
(3 Subdivision plan (@ Not applicable 0 Phase of a prior proposal ‘
O Land develc?pmer_xt plan : {3 Amendment/Revision to rccorded plan is
0 Planned resn:ientx_al development ﬂpa OF PLAN " a new-proposal
a Zoning ordinance (no fee) . . 47-04-0084
3 Curative amendment {no fee) &1 Unofficial Ske“:h o Tex parcel(s).z -
[ Subdivision ordinance {ne fee) g : TEI‘;'“‘“aW # .
O Comprehensive plan [no fee) mna
. 86.
& Other Telecom Facility (conditonal use) : Total area (gross acres):_*+ 8631 acres
PLAN INFORMATION _LAND USE ' | Number of | ZONING DISTRICT PROPOSED
, lots/units OF PROPOSAL UTILITIES ,
.ength of new roads: _N/A . MU - Multi- . | (Check appropriate boxes)
Agriculture Existing: Use District
Jumber of new parking spaces: 1 Single family Prsooscd: Same Water Sewer
. roposed: Same . : .
Jwnership of roads: Townhouses poses =——— | Public o ONA
0 Public O Private VA Tovin umit Variances/ On-site . O ON/A
s
Special exccpnon Package. O ON/A
Jpen space: : _ Aparuments granted: N -
£7 Public [ Private  N/A Mohile homes Applicant’s knowledge No new sewage
Acres: Acres: | ~ Commercial 7 dispc;sal or wat;r o
10A responsible for common facilities/areas: * Industrial SUpply propose
O Yes ONo NA —— '
‘ * Insticitional
10A documents provided: Ocher
' N/A
O Yes Mo ADDITIONAL !NFORMATION (This plan has been submicted t):
fraffic study included: :
O Yes O No & Not conducted O County Health Departmcnt Date
*Information to be filled in for Commereial, 0 PennDOT Date
Industrial or Institutional land.use ONLY 0 DEP Date
*Tors! ; £ addic a Other Date
ota. square oo!fage o ?\I / Anon THE TERM LOTS
to existing building: .
*Toral structure(s) The term “Lots” mcludes conveyance. 1TaLTs or parc.:ls o[ land for the purpose, whether
160 immediare or future, of lease, transfer of ownership or building or development, as well
sq. footaee: sf concrete pad to house . . . .
Q g as residue parcels, annexations, or the correction of lot lires.
telecom equipment Revined $1/1827






Hoviaed Gy
- FEE SCHEDULE

he follc;wing_ fees shall apply to each land subdivision ar land development submirred ro the Chester County Planning Commission for review
 accordance with Article V, Section 502, Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning Code, Act 247, as amended.

ees shall be levied depending on whether the proposal is for a subdivision or a land development and whether it is for
=sidential or non-residential vse. : -

CATEGORY I RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION FOR LAND DEVELOPMENT
These fees apply to residential projects for sale, condominium ownership, or rental; any type of buildings, eicher as a subdivision or
single tract land developrment; or an agriculturat subdivision (except for guidelines in Article I, Section 107, Subdivision, Pennsylvania

Municipa! Planning Code, Act 247, 25 amended},

Number of lots and dwelling units - " Base fees ' Fees for each lot and/or unit -
1 lot {and development - : ' $25.00 : None
_1-5 lots/units . C . . $75.00 Plus $10.00/lot/unit

6-15 lots/units , : $100.00 : Plus $10.00/lot/unit

Over 15 lows/units $100.00 " Plus $10.00/lot/unit

i:ATEGORY £l NON-RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISIONS

These fees apply to applications for <ubdivision and conveyance of land for non-residential uses, not proposed for land development
as defined in Secton 107 of the Planning Code. :
Number of lots and dwelling units : Base fees Fees for each lot and/or unit

- 1-5lots/units ‘ $150.00 Plus $30.00/lot/unit
Qver 5 lots : $200.00 . . Plus $25.00/lot/unit
Financial subdivisions $7500 Plus $25.00/lot/unit

CATEGCORY il HDN_-RESIDENTIAL LAND DEVELOPMENT

" These fees apply to all projects or sections of mixed projects which are for non-residential use for sale, condominium, lease or rent
in any type of building on a single tract of land. .

Number of developed acres Base fees : Fees for gross floor atea
1 building under 250 sq. ft. $25.00 None :
Under 5'acres $250.00 " Plus $30.00/1,000 sq. ft. of pross floor area
' 5-49.99 pcres . - E $300.00 Plus $30.00/1,000 sq. ft. of gross floor area
50-99.99 acres ’ - $300.00 Plus $20.00/1,000 sq. fr. of gross floor area
Ower 100 acres . o §300.00 . Plus $20.00/1,000 5. ft, of gross floor area

' CATEGORY IV SECOND REVIEWS . |
These fees apply to each review conducted after the first review (within a three {3} year period of the initial review) and only if

requested by the municipality. . _
* Flat fee of $100.00 for residential subdivisions/land developments

» Flat fee of $150.00 for non—resit_iential subdivisions/land developments

CHECKS OR MONEY ORDERS SHOULD BE PAYABLE TO: County of Chester (cuh will not be sccepred)
All fees are to be submitred to the Chester County Planning Commission (CCPC) through the appropriate township or borough at the time of

application; and in accordance with the administrative guidelines established by CCPC.

INFORMAL REVIEWS AND ADDITIONAL WORK: An informal review request to CCPC {such as meetings and discussions prior to
the formal development application) shall be free of charpe if said written request is from the municipality, ot from an applicanc with the '
knowledge and wricen consent of the municipality. In no case will informal review by CCPC replace the need for a formal review which would
include the submission of the required fee listed above pursuant to the Municipaliries Planning Code. .

TIME LIMITATIONS: The review time period will begin from the date of receipt by CCPC of the application requesting a review by CCPC.
CCPC has thirty (30) days within which to review subdivision and land development applications and submit review comments. The review
period may be extended if requested by the applicant or a time extension has been granted by the municipality with the concurrence of the
applicant. Wheh the time period has been stopped due o an incomplete application package, incorrect fee or other reasons, the time period
will continue from the day in which the application package is complete. OCPC has thirey (30) days within which to review ordinance amend-
ments, and forty-five (45) days within which to review comprehensive plans, official maps, and complete ordinances.





Parcels within 1000’ of site of telecommunications facility on 47-4-84:

09-6-01 Timothy J. & Kimberly Castetter | 756 N. Sandy Hill Road
Honey Brook, PA 19344-9038
09-6-02.U Philadelphia Electric Co. c/o Real Estate & Facilities N3-3
2301 Market Street
Philadelphia, PA 19103
09-6-03 ISG Plate, Inc. 3250 Interstate Drive
Richfield, OH 44286
109-6-06 PA American Water. 800 W. Hershey Park Drive

Hershey, PA 17033-2400

157076.1






Solicitor’s draft 1-5-11

BEFORE THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF
EAST FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP,
CHESTER COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA

In Re:
Application of Metro PCS : No.C -4-10
Pennsylvania, Inc. :

For Conditional Use Approval :

DECISION AND ORDER

AND NOW, this 25" day of January, 2010, the Board of Supervisors of East Fallowfield
Township hereby grants, subject to the conditions specified hereinbelow, the application of
Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC for conditional use approval pursuant to 8§ 27-1733, 27-1902,
27-1903 and 27-1904 of Chapter 27 of the Township of East Fallowfield Code of Ordinances
(the “Code™), said Chapter 27 being the codification of the East Fallowfield Township Zoning
Ordinance (the “Zoning Ordinance™), to allow the location of an 145 foot “Forth Worth” wireless
communication antennas mount on the southern most existing PECO electric transmission tower
on the property located south of the intersection of Route 82 and Newlinville Road, and related
equipment on a 10 foot by 16 foot concrete pad, and enters the following factual findings,
conclusions and discussions of reasoning in support of the grant of the Application.

I. Background of the Application

By application received August 18, 2010 (“Application”), Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC
(“Applicant”) requested approval by the Board of Supervisors of East Fallowfield Township
(“Board” and the “Township” respectively) for conditional use approval to allow the location of
wireless communication antennas on an existing electric transmission tower and the installation
of radio-related equipment on the ground on a proposed 10 foot by 16 foot concrete pad on the
property located at the intersection of Route 82 and Newlinville Road. The property consists of
approximately 86.31 acres and is located within the MU Multi Use Zoning District. The property
is also known as UPI (tax parcel) no. 47-4-84, and is legally owned by Philadelphia Electric
Company.

Notice of the scheduling of a public hearing for September 28, 2010, was published in the Daily
Local News, a newspaper of general circulation in the Township, on September 5 and September
12, 2010, and the public hearing was originally opened pursuant to public notice on September
28, 2010. The hearing was then continued to October 6, 2010. At the conclusion of the hearing
on October 6, 2010, the hearing was continued to October 20, 2010. On October 20, 2010, the
hearing was continued on the record without any testimony until November 30, 2010. At the
conclusion of the hearing on November 30, 2010, the record was closed. The Applicant’s case in
support of the Application was presented to the Board through the testimony of Thomas Dymant,
for site acquisition, of Air Associates; Andrew Petersohn, radio frequency engineer, of dBm
Engineering, P.C.; Nick Berte, P.E., civil engineer, of Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc.; and Petros E.
Tsoukalas, P.E., civil engineer, of Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc.; together with the presentation of





certain documentary exhibits. Nicholas A. Cuce, Jr., Esquire of Riley Riper Hollin & Colagreco,
represented the Applicant; its Solicitor, Vincent M. Pompo, Esquire of Lamb McErlane PC,
represented the Board.

The record in this matter consists of the transcribed notes of testimony taken at the public
hearing conducted on September 28, 2010, October 6, 2010, October 20, 2010 and November 30,
2010, together with the documentary exhibits marked for identification and admitted into the
record by the Board. This Decision and Order is promulgated pursuant to Zoning Ordinance 88§
27-1902 & 27-1903.B. and the enabling provisions of the Pennsylvania Municipalities Planning
Code, Act of July 31, 1968, P.L. 805, as amended, 53 P.S. 810101 et seq.

I1. Findings of Fact

1. During the public hearing, the following exhibits were presented into the record:

B-1 - Public Notice;

B-2 - Proof of Publication;

B-3 - Affidavit of posting Notice;

B-4 - Copy of the East Fallowfield Township Zoning Ordinance and Subdivision
and Land Development Ordinance;

B-5 - Letter from the Chester County Planning Commission dated September, 10,
2010;

B-6 - Letter from Chris Della Penna, P.E. dated September 21, 2010;

B-7 - Letter from Chris Della Penna, P.E. dated November 29, 2010;

A-1 - Application dated August 17, 2010;

A-2 - Affidavit of Service of Notice;

A-3 - Information handout;

A-4 - Lease documentation and Deed;

A-5 — Photographs of structure and Aerial Photograph;

A-6 - Curriculum Vitae of Traian Popescu;

A-7 - FCC license of Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC;

A-8 - Propagation map of Property;

A-9 - Propagation map of surrounding site with subject site;
A-10 - Propagation map of surrounding site without subject site;

A-11 - Radio frequency emissions report prepared by Kenneth R. Foster &
Associates dated September 13, 2010;.

A-12 - Interference analysis report prepared by Metro PCS dated September 13,
2010;

A-13 - Curriculum Vitae of Nick Berte, P.E.;

A-14 - Site Plan prepared by Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc. dated July 22, 2010 and
last revised August 5, 2010;

A-15 — Aerial map;





A-16 - Structural Analysis Report, prepared by Paul J. Ford and Company dated
June 3, 2010;

A-17 - TOWAIr report prepared by Metro PCS;

A-18 - Curriculum Vitae of Andrew Petersohn, P.E.;

A-19 - Ground elevation map;

A-20 - Traffic volume 2008 annual daily average;

A-21 - Curriculum Vitae of Peter Tsoukalas, P.E.;

A-22 - Letter from Dewberry-Goodkind, Inc. dated November 24, 2010;
A-23 - Site Plan last revised date November 24, 2010.

2. The Applicant is Metro PCS Pennsylvania, LLC, the licensee of the property located in the
Township of East Fallowfield at the intersection of Route 82 and Newlinville Road (the
“Property™).

3. The Property consists of 86.31 total acres, and is located within the MU Multi Use Zoning
District.

4. The Property is currently developed with an existing PECO substation and electric
transmission towers, and served by a gravel driveway (the “Existing Facility”).

5. The Applicant plans to locate six wireless communication antennas on the southern most
existing electric transmission tower by way of a “Fort Worth” mounting pole and to install four
radio-related equipment cabinets on a 10’ x 16’ concrete pad.

6. The Applicant is the lessee of a 10’ x 16’ area for the concrete pad to be enclosed with a fence
(the “Leased Area”).

7. The existing electric transmission tower stands 135 feet.

8. The proposed antennas, as measured by the top of the antenna, shall be at a maximum height
of 145 feet.

9. Access to the Leased Area shall be through an extension of the 10" wide gravel driveway
serving the Property from Route 82.

10. The location of the proposed antennas substantially improves the wireless communication
services provided by the Applicant.

11. The location of the proposed antennas on the existing transmission tower negates the need for
erecting an antenna support structure in another location.





12. The Applicant did not submit a soils study as required under §27-1773.15. of the Zoning
Ordinance or a report verifying the stability of the foundation design certified by a licensed
structural engineer.

13. The Applicant has agreed to construct a six-foot high chain link fence around the Leased
Area.

14. The Applicant is licensed by the FCC to provide the wireless communication services.

15. The proposed antennas’ radiofrequency emissions will be within the Federal Communication
Commission guidelines.

16. No building shall be constructed on the site.
17. There is sufficient off-street parking for maintenance vehicles.

18. The “Fort Worth” mounting pole shall blend into the transmission by being painted the
identical color as the transmission tower. No screening by landscape is proposed for this project.

19. The project requires the installation of stormwater management facilities.

20. The Applicant submitted a proposed maintenance schedule for its facilities.

21. By the instant Application, the Applicant seeks to obtain conditional use approval to allow
the location of antennas on the existing electric transmission tower and the installation of radio-

related equipment on the ground on the proposed 10’ x 6” concrete pad on the Leased Area.

111. Conclusions of Law

1. The Board has jurisdiction of this Application for conditional use approval.

2. Approval of the Application as conditioned hereinbelow is consistent with the evidence of
record and the criteria and standards specified in 88§ 27-1733, 27-1903, and 27-1904 of the
Zoning Ordinance.

1V. Order

The Board finds and concludes that the Applicant will have met the requirements of the Zoning
Ordinance for conditional use approval, if, and only if, the Application is amended and
supplemented in accordance with the conditions specified hereinbelow. In granting the
Application, the Board has relied upon the testimony, plans and exhibits presented by the
Applicant in this proceeding and said testimony, plans, exhibits and documentary evidence are
hereby incorporated as additional conditions of approval, the Applicant being strictly bound by
all the representations made in the testimony, plans, and exhibits and documentary evidence.





The following conditions are imposed and attached pursuant to Section 603 (c)(2) of the
Municipalities Planning Code and Zoning Ordinance 8§88 27-1902.E. and 27-1903.B. Any
violation of the conditions during or following construction will be treated as a violation of the
Zoning Ordinance. For the purpose of this Decision and Order, and specifically the following
conditions, the term “Applicant” shall include the Applicant’s successors and assigns and
interests with respect to the Property and the Application:

1. Any material deviation or change from the testimony, plans and exhibits presented on behalf
of the Applicant, or from this decision and any conditions imposed hereby shall require an
amendment to this decision and order by the Board of Supervisors following proper application
and hearing.

2. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant obtains a letter from the Township
Engineer, stating his satisfaction with all outstanding engineering issues as provided on the
Township Engineer’s letter dated November 29, 2010.

3. By January 31st of each subsequent year after this Decision and Order, Applicant, as operator
of a wireless communication facility shall submit to the Township an annual inspection report as
required under §27-1773.14 of the Zoning Ordinance.

4. By January 31st of each subsequent year after this Decision and Order, Applicant, as operator
of a wireless communication facility shall submit to the Township an annual report and shall pay
the registration fee established by the Board, as required under §27-1773.27 of the Zoning
Ordinance.

5. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant submits a soils study as required under
§27-1773.15. of the Zoning Ordinance or a report verifying the stability of the foundation design
certified by a licensed structural engineer, to the satisfaction of the Township.

6. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant obtains a letter from the Township
Engineer, stating his satisfaction with the Structural Analysis Report.

7. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant has submitted sufficient financial
security for the removal of the proposed antennas and cabinets and provided in recordable form a
declaration of covenants authorizing the Township to enter the Property and remove the antennas
and cabinets or parts thereof, to the satisfaction of the Township.

8. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant’s proposed maintenance plan as
required by §27-1733.21 of the Zoning Ordinance, has been found to be satisfactory to the
Township. The maintenance plan shall include, but not limited to, maintenance provisions for
addressing the vegetation growth near the entrance on Route 82, to the satisfaction of the
Township Engineer. Any reference to evergreen screening and dead tree removal shall be deleted
from the maintenance plan.

9. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant submits a set of the latest revised plans
with signatures, certifications, and/or seals, to the satisfaction of the Township Engineer.





10. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant submits appropriate easements or other
recordable documentations that memorializes all the Applicant’s rights and obligations to the
shared driveway, parking spaces, and facility, including but not limited to maintenance of the
vegetation at the entrance of the shared driveway along Route 82, to the satisfaction of the
Township Solicitor.

11. No building permit shall be issued until the Applicant submits in recordable form a
stormwater management maintenance facilities agreement in a form similar to the Township’s
form agreement, to the satisfaction of the Township Solicitor.

12. The Applicant shall execute and provide to the Township a recordable, notarized copy of a
memorandum containing a metes and bounds description of the Property in question and
stipulating the terms and conditions of this approval and shall consent to the recording by the
Township in the office of the Recorder of Deeds of Chester County within sixty (60) days
following the date of this Decision and Order.

13. The Applicant shall express to the Board in writing within fourteen (14) days of the date of
this Decision and Order, its agreement to the above conditions or the Application is denied; the
Board expressly finding and concluding that the Application in the absence of compliance with
the said conditions is inconsistent with the objective criteria set forth in the applicable provisions
of the Zoning Ordinance.

14. Within thirty (30) days of the date on which this Decision and Order, the Applicant shall
reimburse all of the Township’s expenses for the review of this application, including but not
limited to legal and professional consultant fees, and thereafter, the Applicant shall reimburse all
of the Township’s expenses for the implementation of these conditions of approval, within thirty
(30) days of invoicing.

ADOPTED and ORDERED this 25" day of January, 2010.

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
EAST FALLOWFIELD TOWNSHIP

Chris Amentas, Chairman

Chris Makely, Vice Chairman

George Broadbent, Member





Gary Barach, Member

Mark Toth, Member

Attest:

Denise Miller, Secretary





